
   

Dear Third Ward Resident,  
 
Happy New Year!  This very special edition of the 3rd Ward newsletter 
features our annual "Year in Review" which recaps the notable events, 
announcements and happenings across the ward in 2015. If you want to 
know what has been going on in the ward and what I have been doing to 
make the 3rd Ward the best place to live, work and raise a family, itôs all 
listed here.  In addition, the newsletter also contains updates for  
January 2016, important events and program announcements.   
 
Throughout 2015, the 3rd Ward showed tremendous growth. In 2016, 
we are poised to continue that trend.  I have laid out specific priorities 
for this coming year: expanding educational opportunities for all  
residents, building on the residential development growth from 2015, 
continuing to attract commercial development across the ward, and  
revamping the City's Police Department. With your help, I know we can 
meet these ambitious goals.  
 
As you can see in this and previous newsletters, I make it a priority to be accessible, transparent and in the 
community as much as possible. I routinely host and attend dozens of public events every year in addition to 
participating in literally hundreds of small group meetings with residents on various topics. Please keep in 
contact with my office and reach out whenever you need.  Together let's make 2016 a year to remember! 
 
  
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Pat Dowell 
Alderman, 3rd Ward  
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2015 Year in Review                                          

Community Engagement  
  
Ward Night and Ward Outreach Events  
Every Thursday from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm and on the 3rd Saturday of every month from 10:00 am until 1:00 pm  
Alderman Dowell opens up her office for Ward Night.  During these hours residents can meet directly with the  
Alderman and her staff, no appointment necessary, on any topic of their choosing.  In addition to Ward Night,  last 
year Alderman Dowell met with over a hundred block clubs, tenant groups, senior buildings and community organiza-
tions from all parts of the ward.  At these meetings the Alderman spoke with constituents about issues  
affecting their lives and took questions and comments on a variety of important ward topics.  

 

Third Ward Town Hall Meetings  
  
Dearborn Homes Meeting  
Alderman Dowell hosted a meeting with Dearborn Homes residents to provide an update on projects in the  
neighborhood.  At the meeting, Alderman Dowell discussed a plan to expand the Williams Park Fieldhouse to better 
meet the needs of Dearborn residents.  As currently constructed, the existing small  fieldhouse cannot accommodate the 
programming and recreational needs of the community.  The expansion plan already has the backing of the Chicago 
Housing Authority, who has promised funding for the project, and the Alderman is working with the Chicago Park  
District and State Senator Mattie Hunter (D -03) to fund the remainder of the project.   A preliminary design has been 
prepared and presented to Dearborn residents. 
 
Barack Obama Presidential Library   
Alderman Dowell co-hosted a meeting on the proposed Washington  
Park site for the Barack Obama Presidential Library.  With hundreds of 
residents in attendance, the University of Chicago and its  
partners outlined  a clear proposal for the project, which was followed by 
an informative question and answer session.  As one of the Aldermen 
whose ward would be directly affected by the construction of the library, 
Alderman Dowell strongly  supports building the library on the South Side 
of Chicago.  This is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to further  
economic development through a park-positive, educational institution.   
 
The decision where to build the library belongs solely to President Obama, 
the First Lady and their foundation.  The proposed site in the Washington 
Park neighborhood would  extend from 54th St. to Garfield, from King Dr. 
to Prairie Avenue plus an additional 22 acres in the park starting east of 
King Drive and going to Ellsworth Dr., between 51st St. and 55th St.  That 
means there are no eminent domain plans, and no homeowners, condo 
owners, churches or business would be displaced for the construction of 
the library.   

 
3rd Ward Update  
 In order to better inform residents about what is happening in 
their community, Alderman Dowell   hosted a town hall meeting 
where residents heard from local leaders on a variety of topics 
and the evening concluded with an opportunity for residents to 
ask questions directly to the presenters. Residents heard  
presentations from: the new 9th District Police Commander 
Daniel J. Godsel, the developers for the old Ickes site at 22nd 
and State St., the Rosenwald Courts developers, the developers 
of 39th and King, CDOT on the 16th and Dearborn Pedestrian 
Path and more.  Please visit www.dowellforthirdward.com  for 
more information.  

 
 

 

http://www.dowellforthirdward.com/
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South Loop Town Hall Meeting  
Alderman Dowell hosted another town hall meeting at  
McCormick Place focusing on developments and issues in the 3rd 
Ward's South Loop community.  Hundreds of  residents were on 
hand to hear presentations from the Chicago Clerk's Office, the 1st 
District Police, four different housing developers and the Chicago 
Department of Transportation.  All of the presentations are 
posted online on the Alderman's website 
at www.dowellforthirdward.com . 
  
The Alderman also took questions and comments from the  
audience at the meeting and has been diligently working to  
incorporate the suggestions of the public into the projects presented, wherever possible. As the South Loop continues to see 
growth, Alderman Dowell will continue to require developers present their projects to the public during the initial design 
phase so that residents can see what may be coming to their neighborhood and offer their thoughts on the proposals. 

 
2016 City Budget Town Hall Meeting  
Alderman Dowell worked very hard to meet with constituents to get their thoughts and  
suggestions on the 2016 Chicago Budget.  To that end, Alderman Dowell was honored to have 
the City's Budget Director, Alexandra Holt, attend the 3rd Ward 2016 Budget Town Hall 
Meeting at the Illinois College of Optometry.   
  
At the Town Hall, the Budget Director gave a detailed overview of the City's 2016 Budget  
proposal, including a review of City revenue and expenditures.  Following her presentation, 
Director Holt and Alderman Dowell answered questions from the community about the 
budget proposal.  This was a great forum to learn about the City's budget and get questions 
answered directly from the City Hall expert.  Thank you again to Budget Director Holt for  
graciously attending the meeting. 
 

Joint Town Hall Meeting on Public Safety  
Alderman Dowell welcomed nearly a dozen of her Aldermanic colleagues to Liberty Baptist Church to host an open forum 
on the topic of public safety in the wake of the release of the police dash cam video showing the shooting of Laquan 
McDonald. Hundreds of residents from across the city attended this meeting for a frank and open discussion about the role 
of the City Council when it comes to police tactics, accountability and financial settlements.  All attendees had an opportu-
nity to make a statement or ask questions of the aldermen. 
     
3rd Ward Small Business & Entrepreneurship Workshop  
On Saturday, June 27th Alderman Dowell hosted a Third Ward Small Business and Entrepreneurship Workshop for  
existing businesses and aspiring entrepreneurs who are looking to expand their business operations, brand management 
and financing opportunities.  The wealth of information shared at this fair gave aspiring business owners the informative 
tools they needed to develop and execute their plans. Likewise, existing businesses and business owners gained  
information on how to sustain good business practices and ways to innovate their existing business.  
  

35th St. Community Action Night  
On July 2nd, Alderman Dowell and Alderman Burns (4th) brought dozens of community members together on 35th Street 
to take back the commercial corridor and help prevent violence in the neighborhood.  The Aldermen and residents went to 
every business between State St. and King Dr. to drop off official letters asking businesses to step up and help address  
public safety concerns by calling the police when there are potential illegal actions on or near their property, and to  
encourage business owners to attend an upcoming CAPS meeting to better understand how to participate in the safety 
needs of the community.  Officers from the 2nd District joined the march and reiterated to the public the need for residents 
and the police to work together to address the public safety challenges in the community. 
 

Alderman Dowell Organizes 51st St. Community Action Night  
On July 23rd, Alderman Dowell, 2nd District Police Commander Terence Williams, the 51st Street Business Association, 
Quad Community Development Corporation, the Bronzeville Neighborhood Collaborative and numerous other community 
groups came together to organize an event to "Take Back" 51st Street.  At the 51st St. Community Action Night event  
residents, business owners, community leaders and the 2nd District Police stood up against violence and gathered along 
the busy commercial corridor.  During the event the Alderman discussed the importance of residents and businesses calling 
the police when people are being disruptive, and to participate in their CAPS Business and local CAPS meetings. 

2015 Year in Review  (Continued)  
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Bud Billiken Day Parade and Picnic  
On August 8th Alderman Dowell once again helped plan and lead the annual Bud Billiken Day Parade and Picnic. 2015 
marked the 86th anniversary of this wonderful event which celebrated its final year under the leadership of Colonel 
Eugene F. Scott, U.S. Army - Retired. His contributions to the community and the parade will be greatly missed.   
  

Alderman Dowell's Ninth Annual Back to School Extravaganza  
Alderman Pat Dowell's 9th Annual Back to School Extravaganza 
was a smash hit!  Hundreds of children and their  families came 
out to Fuller Park on Saturday, August 15th for free food, music, 
prizes and entertainment, which  included the Big City Game 
Truck with dozens of video games on board.  This was a fantastic 
opportunity to enjoy the beautiful weather and socialize with 
neighbors and other 3rd Ward residents. 
  
In addition to the fun activities, Alderman Dowell in collaboration 
with Leadership with Compassion for All Inc.,  provided  
approximately 3,000 backpacks filled with free school supplies to 
students and Bernie's Book Bank offered free books for grades K-
6 .  The educational opportunities did not stop there as the  
Brookfield Zoo was on site offering entertaining  educational programming and CPS and principals from some of our 
local schools distributed book bags and information to parents to get ready for the first day of school. 
  

9th Annual Third Ward Senior Update  
Alderman Pat Dowell's 9th Annual Senior Update on September 
12th was a smash hit welcoming hundreds of seniors from across 
the 3rd Ward for an afternoon of fun, food, informational  
programming, community resources and most importantly bingo 
and prizes!   
 
A big thank you to Phillips High School and the Delta Sigma 
Theta both of whom provided dozens of smiling, helpful and  
energetic volunteers.  Along with the Chicago Fire Department, 
the volunteers served hundreds of meals, plate-by-plate, to the 
senior guests and assisted in the administration of the annual 
bingo game.  There certainly were some big bingo winners this year!  
 
Seniors were also able to access health services provided by Oak Street Health, Walgreens and Provident Hospital, as 
well as credit services offered by Inner-City Underwriting Agency, Inc. A fantastic DJ was on hand to serenade the 
guests in between speeches from local community groups and other elected officials.   
 

9th District Partners with Alderman Dowell for Peace March  
On Monday, October 5th the 9th District Police and Alderman Dowell organized a very important Peace March and 
Operation Wake Up Community Rally in response to the public safety incidents that occurred in the Fuller Park  
community.  Thank you to 9th District Commander Daniel Godsel and all of the Chicago Police officers who organized 
and attended the event.  And a big thank you to Fellowship Missionary Baptist Church and all of the community  
members who came out that night to support the effort.  It was truly an impactful event.  
 

47th Street Police Roll Call  
On October 7th, the 2nd District Police in conjunction with Alderman Dowell, the 3rd Ward District Advisory Council 
and community residents hosted an Outdoor Roll Call on Bronzeville's 47th Street corridor to further establish 
a reliable and open relationship between the community and its area police. The Roll Call was directed by 2nd District 
Commander Terence Williams. Alderman Dowell would like to thank Commander Williams and the dedicated police 
officers of the 2nd District for all the fine work they are doing in the community to curb crime and 
strengthen community relations.   
 

Flu Shot Clinic  
Partnering with the Department of Public Health (CDPH), Alderman Dowell hosted the CDPH mobile unit at the 3rd 
Ward Office (5046 S. State) on Friday, October 23rd.  The mobile clinic helps residents protect themselves and their 
loved ones by offering free flu shots. 

2015 Year in Review  (Continued)  


